Pickleball board meeting notes  may 16, 2022

Attendees:
Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Marjo Peters, Dave O’Bryan, Lisa Penton

Approval of March 2022 minutes:
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from our March 2022 meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:
Report was given by Jane Jakubec. We currently have $12,303.47 in our combined accounts. Marjo was reimbursed $234.05 for the pizza and  $52.92 for the paper products and park permit for our Social, May 14th.
We have currently raised $940 for one of our members to help with medical costs. Thank you to everyone who bought a raffle ticket. They are still available thru this weekend, at which time the raffle will close. Find a board member to purchase a raffle ticket.

Membership:
Report was given by Marjo Peters. We have 147 members. Big thank you to Marjo for organizing our club social. The social was a great success with over 60 members attending. Thank you also to Rich and Jane for helping Marjo.

Board end of the year:
Tonight was the last meeting with our current board. We will not hold elections, as the three open slots have three candidates. Rich will continue on as President, Lisa as Secretary. Marjo will be stepping down from Membership, with Janice Vaplon taking over her position. Officers will be elected  at the next Board meeting.

Items from the Board:
If anyone would like to donate paddles they no longer use, we could put them in the shed at the park. We would then have a few paddles on hand for when new people show up to play without a paddle.

The Board would like to continue working on our culture of play, such as what level to play at, times to play, good sportsmanship and teaching the game to beginners.

Sign up Genius-Now that we are able to play outside, the number of players for our time slots has increased. Sign up Genius will show additional slots for outside as alternate slots. Structured Play can accommodate 27 players. This change is for Saturday Structured Play only.

When paying your yearly dues, if you do not want to use Sign Up Genius to pay, please find a board member to give them your money or check. Do not leave your dues at the Rec Center for someone to pick up. 

Upcoming tournament will be in September. This will be a smaller tournament with our club members and perhaps other local cities. More on that later. 

This concluded our final Board meeting of the year.


